
JCATS Boys Basketball – Board Meeting Minutes 
January 18, 2018 

 
Attendees: D. Scheuneman, T. Lockwood, G. Adams, M. Calsin, K. Sorensen, M. Walters, K. 
Fleming, T. Wilson 
 
Meeting called to order at 8:05 PM by Don Scheuneman. 
 
 
Tournaments – Scheuneman 

• For 2019 and moving forward, JCATS will participate in the Maine East and Glenbrook 
North tournaments (MLK Weekend). 

• West Dundee is a new tournament we are trying this season.  Used to make up games 
due to Border Battle cancellation.  Single day round robin.  Will evaluate future 
participation. 

• 7th /8th Grade away tournaments have been posted.  Walters working on securing hotel 
on Friday night for 7-8 O/B teams and Saturday night for 7-8 White. 

• State Tournament qualifying teams (6 White, 7 White) will be informed that they can 
participate in the State Tournament at their own expense.  Teams will need to pay for 
registration fee ($350) and accommodations. 

• For 2019, we will reduce our fee to $250 in an effort to attract more teams.  We will 
increase the entry fee per person from $5 to $7 at the door for those 10+.  Seniors and 
those 10 and under will remain free. 

 
Payments – Scheuneman 

• 4 families on payment plans.  Others being followed-up with. 
• Tournament payments have been received from all teams with the exception of Vernon 

Hills and Huntley.  Huntly has committed to pay in February. 
 
Matto – Adams 

• Brackets have been set and are with printer.  Garrett to send to all Board members.  
Sorensen/Lockwood/Fleming/Scheuneman to load games on the website. 

• Huber bringing checks for referees Sunday morning 
• Coach Z is finalizing schedule for LHS players to run scorers tables for all games. 
• Scheuneman picking up trophies on Friday. 
• All ‘day of’ food (pizza, subs, coffee/donuts) has been ordered. 
• Scheuneman and Walters purchasing Costco food on Saturday.  Will only purchase food 

for Matto at this time.  Will purchase food for Feeder Frenzy on Saturday, January 27. 
• Television/Projector TBD 
• Volunteer slots have been filled for Matto.  Scheuneman to print volunteer list and 

determine who still needs to volunteer for Feeder Frenzy.  Communication to be sent 
regarding volunteering for FF. 

• Banners are with printer. 
• State Tournament representatives will be on site for both the Matto and FF. 



 
GLASA – Calsin 

• All teams have been scheduled/participated in the GLASA practice.  Moving forward, 
would like to move to an every other year format for attending practices and then offering 
an alternative volunteer option on the off year.  Other opportunities are being discussed. 

• Recommended to donate old uniforms to GLASA as they can utilize these as practice 
jerseys, etc. 

 
Banquet - Scheuneman 

• Time will be changed to 6:30-8:30 to accommodate more teams/people. 
• 7th grade families responsible for decorations. 
• 8th grade teams will serve food provide dessert. 
• Calsin volunteered to purchase hoodies for 8th graders. 
• Scheuneman recommended that 8th graders donate pinnies and jerseys to the program 

for those ‘scholarship’ players or those who cannot purchase uniform. 
 
Adjournment – Meeting adjourned at 9:35 PM. 
 
Meeting Minutes submitted by Michael Walters, JCATS Secretary & Player Agent 


